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28th April 2017
Dear Parents,

I do hope that you and the children enjoyed the (relatively short) Easter holiday.  Please accept my apologies for this newsletter not being sent out on Friday – I ran out of time I’m afraid!
Behaviour at Twiss Green
Last term the staff spent time working with a behaviour consultant, Anne Kayes, who supported us in revising the school’s Behaviour Policy.  On Monday of last week the staff discussed putting the theory into practice. On Tuesday we had a whole school assembly in which I discussed with the children the changes that we would like to introduce.  
The Golden Rules underpin everything that we do and these have been reduced to three:  Always be considerate to others;   Always do your best; Always be polite.
Traffic lights are used in school to encourage the children to regulate their own behaviour and are managed slightly differently in Reception, KS1 and KS2.  Every child begins the day in green.  If they are not totally focused on their learning they will be asked to move their name to amber.   Children on amber at 10:40, 12:00 and 2:05, miss a few minutes of their playtime.  In YR/KS1 children return to green after playtime. KS2 children are expected to ‘earn’ their way back into green.  Children in YR and Y1 who end up on red will be sent to me on the day it occurs.  All others are sent to me on Friday during Golden Time which is the whole school reward for those who have stayed in green or amber for the whole week. Children who are in red at the beginning of the week and subsequently misbehave will be sent to the HT on the day of the second ‘red’.  If your child has been on red you will be informed via letter.
The Gold Star was introduced at the beginning of the year to reward those children who are able to exhibit sustained learning behaviour.  According to the children this means ‘working hard and doing your best every day’ and  ‘making the most of every learning opportunity’.  You will be notified at the end of the week by text if your child is on the Gold Star.
Headteacher’s Awards are given to children for a one off ‘wow moment’ - this could include excellent homework , amazing achievements, helping others with their learning.  As Lily Porter said in assembly, it is awarded ‘for going the extra mile’.  Award winners’ names will be published at the end of each half term.
House Points 
Every child in school is a member of one of the four houses: Culcheth, Holcroft, Kenyon and Southworth and each has a House Point card that stays in school. Members of staff will stamp the cards awarding points for a range of things including good manners, quality learning, good citizenship etc. When the card is complete it is posted into a post-box in the hall and the children will receive a small prize during Merit Assembly.
Extra Special Breakfast Event

Next week is Key Stage 2 SATs week and we have decided to do things a little differently this year.  We will be inviting our Year 6 children to join us for breakfast in the Breakfast Club room at 8:50am.  We feel that this may prove to be a more relaxing start to the day before embarking on the tests which begin at 9:30am.
Social Media
Below is a section from the Safer School and Young Person Partnership E-bulletin which is compiled by PC Liz 

Stanton MBE (Cheshire Constabulary). This has been brought to their attention via colleagues from Leeds who 
have circulated to all their schools a warning about a new dangerous game that has hit social media called “The 
Blue Whale”.  This has not been raised here in Cheshire to date but it is important that you are 
aware of what is trending. Blue Whale is a dangerous game that is popular at the moment in Russia and 
spreading across Eastern Europe. The game is played online and spreads through social media. Players are 
appointed a "master/teacher" and these "masters/teachers" challenge the players in stages, to tattoo a Blue 
Whale somewhere on the body, usually the arm or the leg. As the game goes on the players are encouraged 
to self-harm and the final challenge is to commit suicide. All these actions have to be filmed and shared via 
social media to the so called "master/teacher". The game is being played by children of all ages, some as young 
as primary age, but predominantly by teenagers. 
 
Orchestra

There was no orchestra practice last week and unfortunately, it will be the same this week.  Please accept my apologies for any inconvenience caused.  For some reason all meetings involving the Local Authority and headteachers seem to be scheduled for Thursday afternoons!


Overview of Summer Term 2017 for Parents
This is on a separate sheet – please ensure that you keep it in a safe place.  Please remember that Mrs Dawber ensures that the website is bang up-to date as far as school events are concerned.

Yours faithfully,

Overview of Summer Term 2017 for Parents

	w/c
	Main Events
	Notes

	24.4.17
	SCIENCE WEEK
29.4.16: After School Tennis Club begins  (9 weeks)    
         
	

	1.5.17
	1.5.17: May Day Bank Holiday 

4.5.17: Before school archery begins (Y3 - Y6)

              School discos KS1 4.00-5.30pm/KS2 6.00 - 7.30pm

	

	 8.5.17

	KS2 SATs Week

10.5.17:  PTFA meeting (6:30 pm)

11.5.17: Year 2 to Knowsley Safari Park

	

	15.5.17
	17.5.17: Cross country team to Cinnamon Brow

18.5.17: After School Gym club for Y3/Y4 begins

                New Intake Parents Meeting 6:30pm

19.5.17: Reception Sunshine Assembly

	

	22.5.17
	24.5.17: Cross-country team to Woolston

25.5.17: MVST Cake Stall

26.5.16: Silver Coin Trail (PTFA event)

	

	29.5.15
	HALF TERM
	

	5.6.17
	9.6.17 INSET Day for all staff

	

	12.6.17
	Phonics screening for Year 1 this week
14.6.17: Year 4 to Quarry Bank Mill

	

	19.6.17

	22.6.17: Art Exhibition Evening (PTFA event)

23.6.17: St John’s Ambulance in school working with Y4/Y5

	

	26.6.17
	28-30.6.17: Year 5 Residential Visit

30.6.17: Year 1 Sunshine Assembly

	

	3.7.17
	4.7.17: Puberty Talks for Year 5

5.7.17: Y6 Parents' Induction Meeting at Culcheth High School 

6.7.17: Y6 Induction Day at the High School

             Reception 2017 intake visits school

             YR-Y5 children meet their new teachers (9:00- 10:40  

             each week for three weeks)

7.7.17: Year 5 Sunshine Assembly

8.7.17:  Summer Fair
	

	10.7.17
	10.7.17:        School reports sent out 

10-12.7.17:  Year 6 to the Conway Centre for a residential visit

15.7.17: Year 6 Leavers Event at The Village Club

	

	17.7.17

	SPORTS WEEK

19.7.17: Sports Day (YR/KS1 am and KS2 pm)

20.7.17: Reserve Sports Day

21.7.17: Break up at 2:30pm
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